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18th March 2020 

 
Dear Parent/Carer 
 
RE: Coronavirus (COVID-19) - MAT Update 
 
I would like to begin by thanking you all for your continuous support during this very challenging period. The 
impact of Coronavirus is continuing to have far reaching effects upon our community and due to the 
guidance we are receiving on a daily basis, we feel that it is important to keep you updated on how we are 
responding. The current situation as of 18th March 2020 across all phases of the Multi-Academy Trust, is 
that we have no known suspected or reported positive cases of COVID19.  
 
We continue to review daily guidance from the Department of Education and Public Health England and our 
priority remains to ultimately ensure the safety of our students/pupils and school community during these 
unprecedented times. As a Multi-Academy Trust, we continue to follow all government advice and are 
building robust contingency plans with students/pupils at the forefront of all decisions made.  With this in 
mind, we would like to inform you of the following information; 
 
GNSA Primary Phase:    Will remain fully open 
 
Nanaksar Primary School:   Will remain fully open 
 
GNSA Secondary Phase:   Years 10, 11, 12 & 13 will remain open 
 
As of tomorrow, Thursday 19th March 2020, school will be closed to Years 7, 8 and 9 until further 
notice. 

 
These students/pupils will have work set at home for them on a daily basis, through Google Classroom and 
other virtual learning platforms. We have had to take this difficult decision as a result of staff shortages. This 
has proved necessary despite our desire to remain fully open. This decision has not been taken lightly and 
we apologise for any inconvenience caused.  
 
Where your child is eligible for Free School Meals, the school will make every effort to deliver meals required 
directly to you. Please contact the school office if this applies to your child. 
 
Throughout the Multi Academy Trust all phases, including Years 7, 8, & 9, will remain open to the 
children of all front-line key worker, NHS, or other priority emergency services. Please can the 
parent/carer of any student/pupil in this position contact the school office, if they will still be attending school. 
 
The school will also remain open for the children of our staff during this period, so that we can 
continue to remain as operational as possible.  
 
For any Year 1 through to Year 13 students/pupils at GNSA or NPS who are self-isolating, home learning 
will be provided to your child through Google Classroom and virtual learning platforms. 
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For the continued benefit for all of our school community, we are updating our website with Public Health 
and Government advice and information.  In addition, we urge parents/carers to watch a special 
Coronavirus update airing on our exclusive GNSA Talks program on the Sikh Channel at 9:00pm this 
evening.  
 
We request that you continue to follow the Public Health England guidance when sending your child to 
school and follow the advice of NHS 111. In line with this guidance, if your child has any underlying health 
issues and you feel that taking responsibility for them remaining at home and self-isolating is the most 
appropriate action, then the school will support your decision. Please notify us of this as soon as possible 
and continue to report all absences to the school office.  
 
Moving forward, I can assure you that we are monitoring events daily and have plans in place for the 
education of your children in the event of any further school closures. We are doing our very best to keep 
the remainder of the school open and will keep you updated - in line with guidance received from the 
relevant authorities. In the event of a government order for full school closure, each phase will share further 
information with you on how home learning can be accessed.  In all instances, we remain committed to 
the safeguarding of all our students/pupils and continue to offer this support online alongside our virtual 
learning platforms. 
 
Thank you for your continuous support during this difficult and unprecedented time. We are extremely 
grateful to you all for your understanding and for working in partnership with us during this period of 
uncertainty.  
 
Yours faithfully 

 
 
 

Mr R S Sandhu 
Executive Principal 
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